
Children and Young People Overview 
and Scrutiny Committee – 
Supplementary agenda

A meeting of the Children and Young People Overview and 
Scrutiny Committee will be held on:

Date: 4 October 2018

Time: 6.30pm

Venue: Meeting Room 9 - Level 3, Gun Wharf, Dock Road, Chatham ME4 
4TR

Items
6 Member's Item: Special Educational Needs (SEN) Transport (Pages 

3 - 4)
This agenda includes a submission from the Medway Parent and 
Carer Forum which was tabled at the meeting..

For further information please contact Teri Reynolds, Democratic Services 
Officer on Telephone: 01634 332104 or Email: 
democratic.services@medway.gov.uk

Date:  4 October 2018





 

 

Transport Policy Implementation  

 

The implementation of the new Transport Policy did not have a smooth start 

 

• Transport policy lacking clear details 

• Poorly worded communication 

• Incorrect contact details 

• Conflicting information from local authority staff 

• Schools confused 

• Failure to return phone calls and emails 

• Lack of coproduction 

 

Once staff and officers of Medway Council were made aware of the scale of the problem steps were made to 

put solutions in place, with Medway Parents and Carers Forum being invited to weekly senior management 

team meetings. 

 

Parents distress and anxiety continued throughout the summer holidays 

 

• Confusion over appeals process 

• Parents not understanding letters offering transport with these often being in technical language 

• Lack of monetary values for PTAB’s 

• Confusion over milage allowances for PTAB’s 

• Confusion over post 16 contributions with misleading communications 

• Phones overwhelmed 

• Late notification of providers 

• Lack of meet and greet 

• Delay of bus passes 

 

The forum were still forwarding concerns once children had returned to school, although by working 

together the vast majority of children had their transport resolved successfully. 

We anticipate further issues will arise once parents receive their invoices for post 16 transport. 

The Forum hope to continue working with the transport department to resolve the mining issues and would 

like to thank Fiona McCaul and the transport department on behalf of our parents for all their hard work over 

the summer. 
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